I renewed the existing badly-fitting 1980’s single glazed windows with double glazed units in 2011, to match the configuration of the existing sash and French windows, including the size of the frames and surrounds. The windows for Flat 1 are below ground level at the front (**photographs).
No listed building consent was sought at the time as they were considered to be ‘like for like’ repairs which matched the original work and thus (according to Camden Planning guidelines) did not need listed building consent.
The windows were set into the existing box frames. The only alteration was to replace the single glazing with double glazing (see Woodland quotation).

Precedent
[bookmark: _GoBack]Flat 16 and 19 White Hall, 9-11 Bloomsbury Square have been granted permission (October 2018) for replacing their windows, double for single-glazing (see Camden Plan Search Planning Granted, Camden website)



